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Thank you, Mr. President,
Rwanda warmly welcomes the members of Ghanian delegation and thanks them for the presentation of their National Report. 
We welcome Ghana’s amendment of the Criminal Offences Act to include Genocide and the Criminal and Other Offences to provide for plea bargaining in respect of some offences.  
Rwanda also notes with appreciation the adoption of the Agenda 111, a national policy that seeks to build several hospitals across the country to improve geographical accessibility for healthcare services in a bid to make Universal Health Care Package accessible throughout the country by 2030.    
Rwanda recommends Ghana the following: 
· Consider ratifying the African Union Convention for the Protection and Assistance of Internally Displaced Persons in Africa and accedes to the Convention relating to the Status of Stateless Persons. 
· Consider acceding to the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights;
Rwanda wishes Ghana a successful review. 
Thank you 
